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GERALDTON NEWS

It was my good fortune to be in Perth for medical treatment for several days which enabled me to attend your committee meeting on 8 May at Anzac House, and offer congratulations to the new President Mr Ray Parry, immediate past President Dick Darrington, Secretary Jack Carey, and immediate past Courier editor Len Bagley, for their outstanding work.

I am sure everyone heartily endorses the glowing tributes that Jack paid to Len, Betty, and Gavin in the March Courier, including the hope that Len & Betty will enjoy better health

It is also hearty congratulations to Jack & Delys Carey for taking on the Courier work in succession to Len and Betty. Dedication is a word that is exemplified in the service given to our wonderful organization by so many members over such a long period of time.

Good on you Delys for your “Sunday Times” letter of 18 March concerning the plight of your former once bustling home town of Perenjori, in which you congratulated the newspaper for revealing all too well the plight of too many rural communities and sought Government support for people with big hearts and the courage to match.

Also congrats to Mary Ripper of Perenjori, for her contribution in response to the newspaper article of the previous week (11th March), headed “Fastest dying town in Oz”. Mary said, “ Our town is alive and kicking. We work day in and day out to keep our town the best place to live. We don’t see what we don’t have, but look at all the great things that we do have.

With all the things that we have, we are the best small town in this State. I am sick to death of reading about my dying town. I would like to know how a person could come to town for a few hours and make comments such as ‘not even a dog was to be seen’ (in response to that comment, well done Perenjori for keeping your dogs under control).

Reverting to the Committee meeting I attended It was great to receive a report from Ray Parry and view photo’s taken during his Korean War 50th anniversary visit during April as one of two representatives. 

Ray, who was mentioned in Despatches with the 2nd Independent Company in Timor, also won the Military Medal in Korea, as did former Geraldton RSL Secretary Brian Cooper, whose bravery inspired the US Marines.

RSL President Charlie Britt was ecstatic at the wonderful response to Anzac Day with an estimated overall attendance in excess of 3000.

Apart from the President’s inspiring address, Nagle Catholic College students Pippa Allen and Brendan McDowell gave “Voice of Youth” speeches, which an army parlance clearly showed that they had a true appreciation of the situation.

Wearing replica medals of her grandfather who served in North Africa, France and Burma in WWII Pippa said Australia was a free democratic country because of the sacrifices made by assembled veterans and the thousands who paid the supreme sacrifice.

Referring to the College motto “For Others”, Brendan said there could be no greater example of this than to lay your life on the line as the veterans had done and as the defence forces were doing on a daily basis. The veterans they were honouring that day were living examples of this attitude, and as a College they were humbled as they strove to carry on this tradition.

Brendan said it was fitting that the Australian of the Year was Lt-Gen Peter Cosgrove, Commander of the forces in East Timor. There was no greater example of the Anzac spirit than when asked why Australians were in East Timor, he replied “There was a big bully in our next door neighbours yard and we simply hopped over the fence to lend a hand”.

Geraldton RSL has always encouraged young people to wear their father’s, grandfather’s or great grandfather’s medals, and there was no prouder participant in our main Anzac Day parade than 4 year old Tom Rowe of Mullewa.

He wore the medals of his late great grandfather, RAAF veteran Tom Mann of Mingenew, when travelling in a vintage vehicle with his other great grandfather, Max Burr a WW2 veteran.

Hearty congratulations to Eric Weller for participating in the Perth Anzac Day parade in a wheelchair, accompanied by proud family members. Eric and his wife Patricia and other relations were pictured in the “Geraldton Guardian” newspaper, shots which were taken in association with TAFE graduation ceremony at Geraldton.

It was great to have a surprise visit from Henry Sproxton and Happy Greenhalgh (NSW). I must be off now as other duties call, God bless you all.

Peter Barden

